SURFSIDE QUILTERS GUILD GENERAL MEETING MINUTES June 10, 2025

Check-in and Registration began at 9:30 a.m.

Meeting location: Gloria Dei Lutheran Church, 33501 Stonehill Drive,

Dana Point, CA

Called to Order at 10:00 a.m. by Pam Hadfield, President.

Pam welcomed members and guests to the meeting. She also welcomed Nancy Prince from Orlando Florida. Loraine Taylor from Busy Bear Quilt Guild was also welcomed. She is selling tickets for their Opportunity Quilt.

Pam reminded members to be sure to renew their membership and announced that Del and Bridgette will be taking photos for the directory.

The next board meeting is June 17th at the Seaside Villas Clubhouse in Dana Point. News articles are due by the evening of the board meeting.

There are chocolate kisses for the birthday members back on the table by Mary Arter.

Pam pointed out the locations of exits, restrooms and refreshments. Pam asked everyone to silence their cell phones.

There were 88 current members present, 3 guests, and 1 new member.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

- a. Peggy and David Dutcher are moving to Ohio at the end of June. Pam thanked them for their service to the guild and wished them success in their new adventure.
- b. The Orange County Fair is coming up in July. The guild volunteers get free entrance and parking to the fair. The guild has been assigned to opening day July 18th. Sharon Whelan is taking signups for the 2.5-hour shifts.
- c. Pam encouraged everyone to do the challenge.
- d. We are trying a new place for lunch Carlos it is on PCH and Copper Lantern.
- e. Pam welcomed our guests and new members
- f. Our new members from April were Christi Valley, Janet Crothers, Julie Layne, and Pam Swanson. In May, we welcomed Gail Hodel and Paula Pangel.

Sunshine and Shadows

- a. Janet Shannon's son passed away in March. We are looking forward to when she is ready to come back to guild meetings.
- b. Monica Shafer had her entry accepted into the Cherrywood Challenge.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

BLOCK OF THE MONTH: Judy Kamman and Holly Betz. The new BOM is 18 houses made up of 12 blocks.

MONTHLY MINI: Judy Nunn & Katy Lillie. This month the mini is a cute bag with a layer cake inside.

WORKSHOPS: Mary Arter presented:

June – Nancy Prince – Thread sketching and thread painting.

July – Julia McCloud – Mary Arter has extra ties for this workshop if anyone needs ties.

August – Mini Retreat Day. There is no fee to attend – but let Mary know if you are going to attend so she can set up a table for you.

Raffle tickets are available for the Workshop drawing.

<u>CHALLENGE</u>: Janis Toman and Jan Hirth – The Challenge entries are due at the July Guild Meeting. There are many opportunities for awards.

NOVEMBER FEST: Christina Ehrengruber (Sherri, Carol, Mary, Joann)

- a. November Fest
 - Chair Christina Ehrengruber
 - Boutique Sherri Peltier and Julie Kemmerer
 - Baskets Carol Gobrogge and Elizabeth Geer baskets are due in September.
 - Quilt Auction Mary Arter Mary has already taken approximately 15 quilts so far for the auction.
 - Silent Auction Joann Bishop and Odette Osantowski

<u>PHILANTHROPY</u>: Linda Chiu and Nancy Pestal showed a parade of Philanthropy quilts. All members are invited to join the Philanthropy group Wednesday, May 20th at the Community Presbyterian Church in San Juan

Capistrano on Del Obispo, from 9:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. Philanthropy delivered 40 pillowcases to both CHOC and My Own Case. Looking ahead, they will need baby quilts and quilts for kids aged 5-19. Bright colors are preferred. They will also need patriotic quilts for the Military, and quilts for Meals on Wheels.

Nancy Ota will be teaching how to make pencil cases at the Philanthropy meeting on Wednesday, June 18th.

PROGRAMS: Sherri Peltier

 Sherri introduced our speaker – Nancy Prince. Her presentation is on Thread Painting.

Pam announced the Break

<u>SHOW AND TELL:</u> Carol Gobrogge - This month the focus is on Fower quilts and the quilts from Robin Pickens' Workshop.

DRAWING WINNERS:

Workshop Raffle: Mary Arter - Katy Lillie

Hospitality: Jaine Culbertson – Dave and Peggy Dutcher Monthly Mini: Katy Lillie/ Judy Nunn – Diane Brewer

Door Prizes: Karen Hanway and Cathy Harris - Marilyn Novak and Hiroko

Moriwaki

The next meeting will be on July 8, 2025. Julia McCloud will be our speaker.

Members reminded to clean up, turn on phones.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:08 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Janis Toman, Secretary